Sabino Improvement Association Secretary's 2022 Report August 23rd, 2022

For the year 2022 summer season the SIA hosted 8 Potluck Meetings. We averaged 23 people per evening.

The following board remained in place for 2022, as approved by the membership on September 2nd, 2021:

Doug Wilson - President Rosalind Kalb – Vice President Izabela Werner – Treasurer Christina Sener – Secretary

Trustees: Mike Jamison, Paul Werner, and Anthony Chodorowski

Activities from last 2022 consisted of the following topics:

Ice Cream Social Trivia Night Pound Auction

Meetings Held:

July 7th – Potluck/Socialize
July 14th – Potluck/Socialize
July 21st – Potluck/Socialize
July 28th – Potluck/Trivia
August 4th – Potluck/Cancelled
August 11th – Potluck/Pound Auction
August 18th – Potluck/Socialize
August 23rd – Business Meeting
August 25th – Potluck/Socialize
September 1st – Potluck/Ice Cream Social

Key Topics throughout the season:

This past winter we completed the Hall Preservation campaign which culminated in the completion of a new roof for the Hall. The improvements thus far for the hall have been a work day to paint trim, new roof, new wiring throughout the hall, and new ceiling fans. A big THANK YOU from the board to the membership who donated to the preservation of the hall. The work done will contribute to the life of Sabino Hall. We raised approximately \$16,000 for the building fund.

The 100th anniversary was cancelled this year as membership has waned. The Board opted to allow next year's leadership to undertake the 100th, dependent on pandemic situation and membership interest.

Significant events this year, the business meeting will hold elections on August 23rd, 2022 to elect a new board. The current board has been together since 2018, and members have offered their resignations. Unfortunately, this past August the President of our board passed away unexpectedly. His leadership over the last four years

has been steadfast and allowed the association forward progress during a very difficult time in our history. His guidance and enthusiasm for the community will be very much missed.

The board for 2022 Season

Doug Wilson - President Rosalind Kalb – Vice President Izabela Werner – Treasurer Christina Sener – Secretary

Trustees: Mike Jamison, Paul Werner, and Anthony Chodorowski